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St. Barbara’s Primary School

November 2022
               Welcome to St. Barbara’s November Newsletter!
INSET Day
[image: image3.wmf]Monday 14th November is an INSET day and children do not attend school. The school will re-open to children on Tuesday 15th November at 9.00am.

Thank you very much for your support to our recent appeal for the school fund. Your donations totalled £800. 

We have used about £500 to pay for P.E. bags, P.7 ties; we have also paid for a pantomime for the children. 

[image: image4.wmf]Thank you very much for your continuing support – it is greatly appreciated.

PTA Fundraising

Last year the PTA joined with the Co-op in Muirhead to promote the use of the Co-op loyalty card when used in the Muirhead store. Every time the loyalty card is used, a percentage of the payment is donated to the PTA.

The PTA has just received a payment of £2291.10. They are delighted as their funds were very low too!

Thank you so much for supporting the Co-op scheme. If you have not already joined, please consider doing so as every penny helps!
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Scottish Book Week: W/B 14th November
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All children will enjoy a wide variety of activities linked to Scottish Book Week. The focus is on both oral and written Scottish stories told from generation to generation. Please reflect on stories you heard as a child and pass them on at bedtime to your children as we’ll be talking about them too!

Children in Primaries 2 and 3 will receive a Book Bag from the Scottish Book Trust. 
The Primary 1 children should receive a bag shortly – their arrival has been delayed. We have arranged for all of the children to visit Chryston Library in the coming weeks.
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Fire Service
A big THANK YOU to members of the Fire Service will visit the school on 17th November to support Primary 1 children who are learning about ‘People who help Us.’ 
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Catholic Education Weeks: Communion, Participation, Mission
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16th – 30th November 2022
During Catholic Education fortnight we will focus on the theme of the Synod: Communion, Participation and Mission. We will reflect, as Pope Francis has asked us to do on:

· How well we come together as the children of God on our shared journey towards Him

· How well we work to serve one another and participate in our faith communities

· How well we fulfil our commitment to spread God’s Word as active participants as opposed to being passive bystanders in this mission

To launch Catholic Education Fortnight, the whole school will attend Mass on the Feast of St. Margaret of Scotland (16th November) when we will enroll our Primary 6 children in the Pope Francis Faith Award programme. The programme is designed to help children to show “signs of love” in their daily lives towards others and to be active members of their local Church. As Pope Francis said:

How beautiful it would be if each of you, every evening, could say: 

“Today at school, at home, at work, guided by God, I showed a sign of love towards one of my friends, my parents, an older person!”  

After Mass, all members of our school and parish community will be welcome to join us for a celebratory coffee and cake!

During the next few months, we will be evaluating our shared experience of honouring Jesus Christ as the Way, the Truth and the Life across the school community including the parish. 
Our Missio Ambassadors will lead this evaluation and they will be contacting you to ask for your assistance in their work in due course.
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Primary 6: Pope Francis Faith Award
For the first time the school will be participating in the Pope Francis Faith Award programme. 
All of the children will be enrolled in the Award programme during Primary 6 and the Award will be presented to those who have completed the programme during the course of Primary 7.

You will have read above that we will be launching the programme at the beginning of Catholic Education fortnight at 10am Mass on Wednesday 16th November. You are very welcome to attend Mass and join us for coffee and cake in the school hall afterwards.
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WhatsApp

WhatsApp is a very useful means of communication for large groups and many parents belong to chats for stages across the school.

Recently, one or two parents have contacted the school to say that members of school staff and in some cases, children are being named and discussed freely in some chats. Furthermore, several children have told teachers that they have actually read posts written about them by adults on WhatsApp and that in some cases the posts have been rude and unkind.

As almost all of you will agree, adults naming children and writing posts about them is wholly unacceptable; the same is true in respect of staff. No one would like to be the subject of a derogatory post. Children reading posts about their teachers or listening to discussions about these posts is inappropriate and it puts them in a very uncomfortable position.

In teaching digital literacy, staff take time to explore the use of social media platforms (although the majority exclude access for children under the age of thirteen) in society. In particular, they spend time discussing written posts. On most platforms once a post has been written it is available to others to copy, paste and discuss. In the past, posts – especially those written in anger or in haste - have caused great distress, upset and anger to pupils and to their families.

Should you encounter an unacceptable post, you might want to consider leaving the chat entirely. This strategy has worked for children who have been upset by peers who have been unkind towards them.

Health and Wellbeing: Bullying
Anti-Bullying Week: 14th November 2022

All of the children will be involved in activities during anti-bullying week this year. It is important to maintain a focus on bullying and the effect bullying can have on individuals and families.

Please see our Five Point Plan below:

The Five Point Plan

1. Be brave – they’re weak!

2. Don’t be silent!
3. Use your head – be smart and tell a teacher.
4. Be a friend – don’t stand by and watch.
5. In the end forgive and forget.
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A copy of the school Bullying Policy can be found on the school website.
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Warm Space
St. Barbara’s church hall will be open every Thursday between 12 noon and 4pm.

Everyone is welcome to attend this warm space where soup, tea, coffee and a wee bit of banter will be available!

Please come and make use of this welcoming, warm space.
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PTA: Christmas Coffee Morning
The PTA/school are looking for the following donations to support the Christmas Coffee Morning:

· Bottles (can be any kind of bottle)

· Cakes

· Raffle Prizes

These can be handed in at any point and we’ll make sure to pass them on. 
Pitch Shoes

A gentle reminder that children in Primaries 4 – 7 need to have a separate pair of shoes/wellies for the pitch. This preserves school shoes and it protects the floor coverings indoors, thank you.[image: image17.jpg]
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Health and Wellbeing: God’s Loving Plan                       Primary 6 and Primary 7
The meeting for God’s Loving Plan will take place on Wednesday 1st February 2023 at 7pm. 
It is imperative that all children in Primary 6 are represented.

Parents of children in Primary 7 are very welcome to attend also; however as your children have already participated in the Primary 6 programme and you are aware of the content, this is not obligatory.
As the programme runs from Primary 1 to Primary 7 a parent representative is welcome to attend irrespective of the year group.

Given the sensitive nature of the information children should NOT be present during the session. 
School Dental Service
The school dental service will visit on 6th December for children in Primaries 1 and 7. Further information will be provided for parents shortly.

BUS BAY

Please do NOT park in the school bus bay. Three buses use the bus bay – arriving and departing at different times. This morning the main school bus had to wait on the main road while a parent dropped children off; this afternoon another driver had parked in the bay facing oncoming traffic – including the larger school bus. I should be very grateful if you would pass this message on to whoever drops off/collects your child, thank you.
[image: image19.jpg]SAY NO TO
BULLYING



Christmas Activities

Nativity 

Last year we made a short Nativity featuring the children in Primary 1 and Primary 7 and uploaded this onto Twitter for parents to enjoy.

[image: image20.jpg]


We are still constrained by pandemic restrictions this session but we are hoping to have a Nativity play which will be performed in the St. Barbara’s Church. This will enable all members of our school community to watch live via the live stream; it will also be recorded so that it can be watched at a later time. More details will be sent to you in due course.
Wear Something Christmassy-to-School Days
In recent years we have had several days in the run-up towards Christmas when uniform can be substituted for Christmas attire. Some children choose to wear Christmas jumpers, others festive colours, a Santa hat or a Christmas decoration – hair bobble or headgear. 
On each occasion we are asking for a small donation as part of our fundraising campaign. This funding will enable the school to pay for Christmas treats etc.
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[image: image23.wmf]Please note: No football colours are permitted.

The dates for wearing something Christmassy are:

· Friday 2nd December

· Friday 9th December 

· Tuesday 13th December
· Friday 16th December 
· Thursday 22nd December (School closes at 2.30pm)

Christmas Lunch

This will take place on Tuesday 13th December. Order forms will be sent from the cafeteria in due course.
Please note: the children in P.1 – P.5 do not pay for Christmas lunch. However we need order forms for them to facilitate catering arrangements.
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Christmas Parties
These will take place on Monday 19th December.
Children can wear their party clothes to school on the day; however please ensure that your child has suitable footwear and a waterproof jacket for outdoor intervals. Thank you.
Apology

I have to apologize to all of the children who celebrated birthdays in October as I omitted the list from the October Update. 
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An extra special Happy Birthday to you all and I hope that you all had a lovely day!
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             Happy Birthday

Leonie Halligan     Emily Herron     

Aaron Ryan    Eligh Sampaio    Sofia Bryce    Sophie Mulholland   

Aaron Bell     Rebecca Cushley    Alyssa Graham   Mia Newton   Matei Bucur    
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Gracelyn Eadie     Charlie Hand     Aaleyah Ali     Eva Elliott
                          Zainab Rehman   Anna Dungavell      Erin Fagan     Jake Mcgeachy     
                            Emelia Hammerton       Daniel Coyle-Connor    Aiden McDonald     
                                                Anna McGrory       Amelia Nicholson       

Diary Dates: November                                               
14th November                            INSET Day: children do NOT attend school

W/B 14th November                    Scottish Book Week

W/B 14th November                    Anti-Bullying Week

W/B 16th November                   Catholic Education Week

16th November                            10am Mass/launch of the Pope Francis Faith Award followed 

                                                   by coffee in the school hall

17th November                            Fire Service Visit: Primary 1

24th November                           Flu Vaccine catch-up

26th November                           PTA Christmas Coffee Morning in the school hall 



December Preview
2nd December                           First Friday Mass 
2nd December                          Wear Something Christmassy to School Day (1)

4th December                           Feast of St. Barbara

9th December                          Wear Something Christmassy to School Day (2)

13th December                         Christmas Lunch
                                                Wear Something Christmassy to School Day (3)

15th/16th December                  P.1-3 Nativity Play

16th December                         Wear Something Christmassy to School Day (4)

19th December                         Christmas Parties

22nd December                        Wear Something Christmassy to School Day (5)

22nd December                        School closes at 2.30pm for Christmas

